
     Dear supporters and prayer partners,        August 10, 2015. Monroe, GA, USA 

      

     Greetings in the matchless name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 

 

Upon completion of a five year term on the field we have arrived in the United States 

for a furlough. Our plans are to return to Brazil the first week of May, 2016, Lord willing. 

 

I am writing this letter from the mission house God has provided for us through the kind 

folks of Faith Baptist Church in Monroe, GA, and their Pastor, Chris Connor. We are so 

very grateful for their generous hospitality and blessed by the bonus fact that it is only 

half a mile from my parents home! We are also truly grateful to our Home Church, 

Victory Baptist of Loganville, and Pastor Derik for their generosity in overflowing our 

pantry with delicious "American" foods! 

 

We are so excited to be back in the USA for a while and have been greatly blessed by 

opportunities to spend time with family and friends for the past few weeks.  

It is a great blessing to us to report back to our supporting churches as well, and we look 

forward to sharing what God is doing in Joinville, Brazil, with those who will have us to 

do so in the coming months. Our furlough contact number is (404)710-3806, and our 

email continues the same: jamesallen@mwbm.org. 

 

This August we celebrate twenty years of serving our Lord and Savior in the country of 

Brazil. We are eternally grateful to God for giving us the opportunity to live and work for 

Him on that needy mission field, and for all that He has accomplished in and through us. 

Through it all He has been faithful and true, and we look forward to what He has in store 

for us in the next twenty years and beyond.  

 

Soraia and I are profoundly thankful to each one of you that continues to "strive 

together" with us in your prayers for us through the years, and even though we may be 

thousands of miles apart, we have felt in our hearts as if you have been with us as we 

faced each day and night. We are counting on your continued prayers for us. 

 

Although we are happy to be on American soil, our hearts yearn to return to our  field of 

 calling to begin work on a new church plant in one of the 43 needy            

 neighborhoods of Joinville and continue the goals the Lord has placed in our  

       hearts. (You can read about it at www.thejoinvilleproject.com). 

    

   Focusing on Christ,     James & Soraia Allen 

  

    


